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March 6, 1959

His Excellency, Abba Eban
Ambassador of Israel
Embassy of Israel
Washington, D.C.

My dear friend:

Upon my return from a trip around the world,

I read in the public press of your resignation

as Ambassador of Israel to the United States,

and also as Chairman of its delegation to the
United Nations. While this announcement did not
come to me as a complete surprise, it made me
sharply and regretfully aware that we will soon
miss you as chief spokesman of Israel not only

in Washington and New York, but throughout this
country. You have meant much to the new State of
Israel but equally as much to American Jewry. We
have learned to turn to you in great moments and
in significant situations and you never failed us.
Your leadership was always sound, your voice
movingly eloquent, and your dignified bearing at
all times inspired confidence and pride.

I am sure that the experience which you gained here
during an exciting and historical decade will be

of inestimable value to Israel, I wish you utmost
success there in political leadership and statesman-
'hlpo

Most cordially yours,

ABBA HILLEL SILVER

AHS :hfm
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WASHINGTON,D.C.

March 23, 1959

Dear Dr, Silver:

Amongst the many letters which reached me on the
publication of my resignation, yours was by far the most moving
to me. It evoked memories of my early service in the United
States when I was privileged to work in such close associztion
with you. I have never forgotten the inspiring example which
you set to all those who will ever be called upon to plead our
cause in the family of nations.

In the ensuing years I have deeply valued your mature
counsel and your constant readiness to reinforce Israel's
international position with your unique qualities of experience
and prestige.

I appreciate your kind wishes for my future. If things
go as I hope, there is good reason to expect that I may not be
deserting for long the arenas of action which I have learnt to
love.

I still hope that we shall meet before I leave at the
end of May, either in Cleveland or in Washington or New York.

Let me add that my colleagues are writing to me
enthusiastically from Far Eastern Capitals concerning the strong
impression which you made during your recent tour. For my part
I am glad that they were able to be of assistance in your
arrangements and contacts.

With best wishes.

Yours very sincerely,

Dr, Abba Hillel Silver
The Temple
Cleveland, Ohio






